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MONTGOMERY COLLEGE 

Office of Human Resources and Strategic Talent Management 

February 23, 2018 

MEMORANDUM 

To: 

From: 

Subject: 

Montgomery College Employees 

Robert G. Roop, Chief Human Resources Officer 

Montgomery College Drug and Alcohol Abuse Prevention Program - Drug-Free Schools and 
Communities Act Disclosure 

Montgomery College is required under the Drug-Free Schools and Communities Act to annually notify 
employees about our Drug and Alcohol Abuse Prevention program. 

Montgomery College's commitment to drug and alcohol abuse prevention is underscored by the following 
policy #31005 adopted on May 15, 1989 by the College Board of Trustees. 

I. The Board of Trustees is committed to the education of students, employees, and
community members regarding substance abuse prevention, detection, and treatment
services; to the continuation of a collegewide substance abuse prevention program and other
ongoing efforts that will foster such education; and to the maintenance of a drug-free
environment throughout the College.

II. The unlawful manufacture, distribution, dispensing, possession, or use of a controlled
substance is prohibited at Montgomery College.

III. College employees and students are subject to appropriate disciplinary action for violation of
this policy, in accordance with College policies and procedures regarding employee
discipline and discharge and in accordance with the student code of conduct.

IV. The College president is authorized to establish procedures to implement this policy.

Per 31 OOSCP, II, the following standards of conduct are applicable to employees: 

A. Employees should report for work fit for duty and free of any adverse effects of illegal
drugs or alcohol. This does not prohibit employees from the lawful use and possession
of prescribed medications. Employees must, however, consult with their physicians
about the medication's effect on their fitness for duty and the ability to work safely
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